
 

 

Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX 
T 01923 226400 F 01923 278100 
www.watford.gov.uk 

 

  

 
 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 

Phone no: 01923 226400 
Our reference: CPZ/J-EXT/R/1 

Date: 15th March 2023  

  
Dear Occupier 
 
Controlled Parking Zone J: 
Results from the informal consultation on the proposed extension of operational hours 
 
Thank you for taking part in the informal consultation which was carried out between the 3rd and 24th 
February 2023, in relation to the proposals for extending the operational hours in Controlled Parking 
Zone J.  
 
I can advise that 534 consultation questionnaires were posted to properties in the area and 81 
responses were received, giving a response rate of 15%. 
 
In response to the question, “Do you support proposals to extend the operational hours of Controlled 
Parking Zone J to Monday to Sunday 8am to 10pm?” 
72% responded Yes, and 23% responded No. 5% of respondents either stated “don’t know” or did 
not answer the question.   
 
The level of support varied on a street by street basis.  A breakdown of the results can be found on 
the Council Website at www.watford.gov.uk/parking, under new parking schemes and consultations. 
  
Officers have analysed the results with the Mayor, Portfolio Holder and your local Ward Councillors, 
who have agreed to proceed to the next stage of formal statutory consultation.  
 
Officers and elected members, will continue working on the detailed design of the scheme and will be 
in touch again via letter, prior to the statutory consultation commencing, this will enable a further 
opportunity for the public to comment on the proposals.  
  
Yours sincerely, 

 
Andrew Sturgeon  
Traffic Regulation Order Manager  


